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Online Giving Available 

Online giving can be set up as a one time or recurring 

gift.  Simply click on the QR code in the 

upper left hand of the bulletin or visit our 

church website www.chchurch.org. 

Ash Wednesday Services 
 Ash Wednesday is February 26th this year.  The 

Family Ministries will be having their Ash Wednesday 

service at 6:00 p.m.  A meal will be served prior to the 

service at 5:30 p.m.   They ask that parents stay with 

their child/children for the service. 

 A community service will be held at a separate 

location.  The exact time and location is yet to be 

determined.  Watch your bulletin, website, and 

Facebook for more information as it becomes available. 

Small Group Connections 
 The Christian Growth and Development Team 

would like to announce a new Small Group, 

Faith Voices on Animal Protection!   Beginning 

Saturday February 8, 2020 Gail Waller will be 

leading a five week small group study at 10:00 a.m. 

called “Faith Voices on Animal Protection” in room 

204 at Chapel Hill.   

This 5 week study will explore the ways in which 

faith leaders lay a foundation for the ethical 

treatment of animals and how people of faith have 

responded.  For more information contact  Gail 

Waller at 270-993-0908. 

 Hilltoppers:  We will meet Tuesday Feb. 18th at 

11:30 a.m.  We will provide the meat and drinks, 

you bring  salads, side dishes and desserts.  Sue 

Heppler and Donna Jewel will be the hostess.  

Special guest speaker Emily Domínguez from 

Breckinridge Assisted Living will lead the program. 

 Nellie Group – We will meet on Tuesday Feb. 5th 

at 11:30 a.m. at Cracker Barrel. 

 Sisters In Christ — Sisters In Christ will meet Feb. 

7th and 21st at 10:00 a.m. in room 204. 

If you would like to have your small group 

featured in our newsletter under Small Group 

Connections, please contact the church office at 

270-826-3593. 



A WORD FROM PASTOR MIKE:  “WONDERFULLY MADE” 
“For it was you who formed my inward parts; you knit me together in my mother's womb.  I praise 

you, for I am fearfully and wonderfully made. Wonderful are your works; that I know very well.  My 

frame was not hidden from you, when I was being made in secret, intricately woven in the depths of 

the earth.  Your eyes beheld my unformed substance. In your book were written all the days that 

were formed for me, when none of them as yet existed.   How weighty to me are your thoughts, O 

God! How vast is the sum of them!” 

(Psalm 139:13-17) 

In making the human race, God has invented a marvelous system of making.  As created beings, we come from a 

long line of made - makers.  We are produced beings who reproduce beings.  Procreated - procreators.  Birthed - 

birthers.  And it’s important to notice that all over this system of making we find the fingerprints of God.  The Bible 

is very careful to teach us that we are not just born at the end of an assembly line.  

We are not some “end result” in a long line of results.  We are not an “N” made by 

an “M” or a “W” made by a “V.”  We are all created A’s.  We are just as created by 

God as our first parents.  It was God who formed our inward parts and knit us 

together in our mother's womb.  We are not just mechanically and redundantly 

reproduced.  We are fearfully and wonderfully made. 

For adults in recovery, it becomes 

evident that our children are being 

affected by our hurts, habits, and 

hang-ups.  Our children become 

confused and worried about us 

because by the nature of our 

addictions our relationships with 

them suffer and their self-image 

may suffer as well.  February 2020, 

Valentine’s month, is a great time to 

lovingly address those concerns. 

Celebration Station is the children’s 

curriculum for Celebrate Recovery 

geared for children 5-13 years of age  

It is a place where our children can 

experience the love of Jesus as they 

learn how to love themselves and 

others while they grow their own 

relationship with God.  They also 

learn healthy coping skills for life’s 

tough lessons. 

The children enjoy a meal with all of 

the people attending Celebrate 

Recovery.  This is an important time 

with the grownups because the 

children can see all of us 

fellowshipping together in a fun and 

relaxed atmosphere.  They then 

have a period of supervised free 

play.  (You should see them on the 

playground in warmer weather!  We 

get to watch from the Fellowship 

Hall as they play.  It’s pretty 

inviting!)  After a time of connecting 

with God through worship, the 

leaders present recovery principles 

and Biblical truths in ways that they 

can understand.  The children are 

helped to identify their feelings and 

the reasons why they feel the way 

they do.  Many times, it’s difficult 

for our kids to talk about these 

things with us but by expressing 

them to other kids they find that 

they are not alone; not the “only 

ones.”  Throughout the time spent 

together there may be games, 

activities, crafts or stories that 

underscore the mainpoint of the 

lesson and they also have the 

opportunity to share their prayer 

requests and learn to pray for each 

other’s.  At the end of the evening 

the leaders will review the main 

points of the lesson. 

In our recovery, we often try to 

protect our children from our 

weaknesses.  Celebrate Recovery 

provides a way to help them 

understand that there are answers 

to their questions and insecurities.  

It helps us include them in our fight.  

Recovery IS a February family affair. 

Celebrate recovery meets at Chapel 

Hill from 5-7 every Monday except 

for holidays.  A nursery is provided. 

 

Cathy Hird 

Encourager Coach 

Celebrate Recovery — It’s a Family Affair for February 



HILLTOP YOUTH NEWS 
Winter Blitz Recap 

21 Youth and 6 Chaperones set off for Louisville, KY January 

17th for the Youth Conference Winter Blitz.  During this 

transformative weekend they not only built a stronger 

community, but were able to actively worship and listen to 

amazing testimonials and sermons!  As a result, two 

students gave their life to Christ for the first time, three 

students rededicated their life to Christ, and one student 

answered a call to Ministry.  Praise God!  

 

Unaltered Tour is Coming to Chapel Hill! 

The Unaltered Tour defines God’s original design for love, 

sex, and life – challenging you to live with integrity and 

influence.   

In a concert-style environment you will be inspired by 

honest testimonies and live performances.  Experience how 

God’s unaltered design can bring fulfillment to every aspect 

of your life – from realizing your purpose, to love, 

relationships and sex.   

We as a generation want something real, something that 

lasts, something authentic, something…unaltered.  

Wednesday, March 11 * 6-8PM 

Doors Open at 5:30PM 

Special Parent Session @ 6PM 

FREE ADMISSION  

REGISTER ONLINE at unalteredtour.com 

 Please note that if you would like to attend, you must preregister at unalteredtour.com.  It is a first come, first 

served event.  The link to the website is also available on our website, www.chchurch.com. 

Backpack Program:  
Thankyou Boy Scouts! 
A big thank you to Cub Scout troop 280 for 

the generous food donation. This large 

donation will benefit the Backpack 

Program and Henderson Christian 

Community 

Outreach.  

This donation will 

help so many kids 

and families.  

IN HONOR OF THE RAMP 

MINISTRY AND STEVE HOUSE 

BY SHARON EVANS 

 

IN MEMORY OF RYAN OWENS 

BY DANIEL & WHITNEY SMITH 

BY JOSHUA & BRIGETTE MALLORY 

BY CHICK & PEGGY KUDER 

IN MEMORY OF ROSE MARY JOLLY 

BY ROSE HALL KENNEY 

BY MARK & JUDY TROUTMAN 

 

IN MEMORY OF BUDDY MORGAN 

BY DALE & KIM CLARK 

GIFTS MADE IN MEMORY AND IN HONOR 



District News 
• News From Henderson First UMC:  When the Light 

Comes Tour is coming to Henderson Wednesday, 

February 19th at 7:00 p.m.!  The line-up for the 

evening will be Big Daddy Weave and The McClure's.  

$20 General Admission tickets are available for 

purchase at First United Methodist Church, 338 Third 

Street, Henderson, KY, during their office hours (M-F, 

8-4:30) and Sunday mornings.   

• Event Canceled:  The District Training that was 

scheduled for lay leaders in our church on Sunday, 

February 9 has been CANCELED.   

• District Youth Rally:  Save the Date!  The District is 

excited to announce they will be holding a District 

Youth Rally on Saturday, February 29 at Kentucky 

Wesleyan College.  Doors open with pizza at 5:30 

p.m.  Worship will begin in the chapel at 6:30 p.m.  

Special guest speaker is former UK Basketball player 

Cameron Mills.  Worship will be led by AgapeSlave.  

For more information contact the District office at 

270-684-3349 or Michael Deaton at 

themd13@hotmail.com/859-707-8428. 

End of Year Financial News 
 The Finance Team reported to the Administrative 

Council that Chapel Hill came under budget for the year 

2019.  Church expenses were less than $12,000 from the 

original budget.  (Just a reminder, all financial reports 

are open and available for review.  Copies are located 

just outside the church office doors and are updated 

monthly.) 

Scout Sunday 2020 

Several religious emblems were presented Sunday 

February 2nd during Scout Sunday. Congratulations to 

the recipients!  

Scout Oath 

On my honor I will do my best to do duty to God and my 

country and to obey the Scout Law; to help other people 

at all times; to keep myself physically strong, mentally 

awake and morally straight. 

Scout Law 

A Scout is trustworthy, loyal, helpful, friendly, courteous, 

kind, obedient, cheerful, thrifty, brave, clean and 

reverent. 

Scout Motto - Be Prepared. 

Drive Team Ministry 
Special thanks to all the team members that made this year possible! 

The Drive Team is looking for drivers to help those in our community 

attend their doctor appointments.  If this is something you feel you would 

like to be a part of contact the church office or Stan Glenn at 270-823-

2479. 

2019 Driving Ministry for the Year 

Number of Transports 181 

Miles Driven  5,479 

Volunteer Hours 391 



February Happenings  
2 —Scout Sunday 

4 —6:00 p.m. Staff Parish Relations Meeting 

5 —11:30 a.m. Nellie Group 

6 —2:00 p.m. Care Givers Group 

  6:30 p.m. BSA Parent Meeting 

9 —Special Speaker Cooksey Bennett 

11—6:00 p.m. Worship Team 

12—5:30 p.m. Special Events Team 

14—Valentine’s Day 

16—Special Speaker Cindy Breedlove 

17—9:30 a.m. Finance Team 

18—11:30 a.m. Hilltoppers 

    6:30 p.m. Administrative Council 

20—6:30 p.m. BSA Pack Meeting 

25—6:00 p.m. Trustees 

26—ASH WEDNESDAY 

 6:00 p.m. Family Ministries Service 

AREAS WHERE YOUR HELP IS GREATLY NEEDED! 
 Chapel Hill offers so many diverse programs to meet the needs of all ages.  But we need your help to keep 

these programs alive!  Monthly we will spotlight various programs that are in need of volunteers!  Sign– up Today! 

 Family Ministries:  On Wednesday evenings and Sunday 

mornings we need Small Group Leaders and assistants!  

When we lack in volunteers we are required to combine 

classes per safe sanctuary.  When this happens our 

children do not get the full benefits of our curriculums   

If working directly with children is not your forte there 

are other areas where help is needed.  For example, 

monthly curriculum preparation.  This includes 

gathering items for the preplanned activities, making 

sure basic supplies  are stocked in the classrooms, and 

aiding in monthly large group stage set-ups.  For more 

information contact Carol Odom at 270-869-4468. 

 Celebrate Recovery:  Celebrate Recovery is a Christ-

centered, 12 step recovery program for anyone 

struggling with hurt, pain or addiction of any kind.  At 

Chapel Hill we are so fortunate to be a part of this 

amazing program every Monday at 5 until 7pm.  Meals 

are served at 5pm followed by worship and then the 

small groups.  But they need our help preparing, serving 

and cleaning up the meals.  If your heart is leading you 

to be a part of something remarkable, this is the 

program for you!  Contact Sandra Heppler if you can 

help prepare the meal, serve or help with the clean-up. 

 Technical Team:  This amazing team is responsible for 

the graphics and displays on the screens each Sunday!  

Training will be provided.  If you are comfortable 

around computers and would be interested in helping 

or learning a new skill please contact the church office! 

 Unaltered Tour: This nationally renowned tour is 

coming to Chapel Hill March 11th!  We will need at least 

20 volunteers the night of the event.  We also need 

members to open their homes for the performers.  This 

would require taking two of the performers of the same 

sex and supplying them with a bed/air mattress the 

night before and night of the event.  It may also involve 

transportation to and from the event.  If you’re looking 

to be a part of something life changing, this is the event!  

Contact Christa Duke for more information at the 

church office! 



CHAPEL HILL 
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

A United Methodist Congregation 
“Making Disciples for Jesus Christ” 

2601 Highway 60 East 
Henderson, KY 42420 
Office:  270.826.3593 

Fax: 270.826.1323 
www.chchurch.org 

 

E-mail Addresses: chchurch@chchurch.org 
Pastor Mike Snyder:  mikesnyder@chchurch.org 

 

To receive the monthly newsletter or our One-Call, 
e-mail the church office at chchurch@chchurch.org 

COME WORSHIP WITH US ON SUNDAY 
8:00 a.m.  Contemporary Worship Service (Fellowship Hall)  

9:30 a.m.  Contemporary Worship Service (Sanctuary) 
11:00 a.m.  New Traditions Worship Service (Sanctuary)  

9:30 a.m. Sunday School 
 

Office Hours 8:30- a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

Lots of updates on all the activities going on at 

the Chapel on the Hill at www.chchurch.org 

SO MANY WAYS 

TO CONNECT! 

Check out Chapel Hill 

Facebook Pages 

and Groups today! 

facebook.com/groups/chchurch/ 

facebook.com/ChapelHill 

Chapel Hill 

United Methodist Church 

2601 US Hwy 60 East 

Henderson, KY 42420 

Non-Profit Organization 
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